
Dear parents and carers,  
As you are aware Ms Jarrett is currently signed off from work, she is very much missed and 
we wish her and her family well. Things have been extremely busy in school as we all pull 
together and support each other at this time, I would like to personally thank each one of 
you for your continued help and support. 
Last week’s Farmer’s market was a huge success, the children’s hard work was obvious  
looking at all the beautiful and delicious items they had for sale.  We have had Will Keating 
at the School practicing  songs with the children for the upcoming  concert. Today we are 
celebrating the Jubilee, everybody looks fantastic in their special outfits and the sun is 
shining for us. There is a real feeling of summer, I hope this continues through the half 
term break, and you are all able to have a wonderful 10 days off, recharging your batteries 
ahead of the last few weeks of school.  
A huge Congratulations to Miss Blayney who is getting married tomorrow, and will be re-
turning as Miss Bull! 
With the very best wishes,  
Emeline Goodall 



Do you have any skills you would like to 

share?? 

We are looking for ideas for after-school clubs,  

do you have a skill or interest you would like 

to share with the children and help support 

some after school activities? This would be 

alongside a member of staff.  

How many Keepy uppies can you do? Can you 

knit a scarf? 

Large sheets of cardboard required for 

scenery making for this year’s Sum-

mer Show!   

Can you help…? 

UNIFORM.. 

We are still collecting  

school uniform, any good 

condition Veryan School 

uniform would be very 

much appreciated as we 

are hoping to set up an 

online second hand uni-

form shop ready for Sep-

tember. Please drop any 

uniform you no longer re-

quire, and are willing to 

donate, to the office. 

Many thanks. 

We’re also still collecting used stamps and ink cartridges .  Thank you   



Reason for celebration… 

Carne  

20/05/22 

“Carne have told me they were very proud of how well they worked 

together using the apple sounds with Mrs Hill” 

27/05/22 

“For really taking their time and paying lots of care and attention to all 

their creative work this week “ 

Pendower 

20/05/22 

“2 reasons this week; 1) doing/supporting Year 2 SAT’s, they were 

AMAZING! 2) Being so enterprising in preparing for the farm shop, 

they’ve all brought ideas and great business sense...I am sure they’ll 

open their own business one day” 

27/05/22 

“For being so wonderfully adaptable and versatile. In a week where 

we have gone jubilee mad, they have adapted to change and varied 

activities” 

Kiberick 

20/05/22 

“For showing great stamina for learning and life. It has been a very 

busy week, we’ve had a lot of fun, learnt along the way and are still 

smiling ” 

27/05/22 

“For their maturity wisdom, respect and intelligence in creating and 

conducting interviews with members of the community” 



Carne, Pendower and Kiberick… 
There has been  a huge amount of collaboration over the last couple of weeks, pulling together as a 

school for many of our activities. The Farmers Market being a real highlight, it was a huge success, the 

children had grown and made wonderful produce and every body really enjoyed themselves... 
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